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FINAL –02/26/09
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

January 22, 2009
	Introduction   
    and
Roll Call 
	1. The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:05 p.m.  President, Maria E. Saenz presided at the meeting held at the Gadsden Administration Board Room.  Board Members present:  Mr. Daniel Castillo, Ms. Maria Saenz and Mrs. Jennifer Viramontes.    Mr. Craig Ford arrived at 5:12 p.m. and Mrs. Manuela Huerta arrived at 5:20 p.m. 

	Pledge &                
Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  

	Superintendent's 
Report  
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Superintendent’s Report:

           STE Principal, Ralph Yturralde, greeted everyone.  Mr. Yturralde acknowledged the board by noting that January was National School Board Month.  He thanked the board for their service to the district.  Mr. Yturralde introduced Mrs. Sara Urea, choir teacher at STE.  Ms. Urea gave an explanation on the instruments that the students would be playing, Orff xylophones and drums (tuanos).  The students performed several musical selections.  
           Supt. Nava informed the board on a CHS student who passed away due to injuries caused in an automobile accident.  Supt. Nava expressed her condolences to the family and asked for a moment of silence.  Supt. Nava said that CHS students were bringing awareness of the importance of using seatbelts and were currently conducting several fund raisers to assist the family with expenses.  Chaparral H.S. POA, Jose Sandoval, opened an account at Wells Fargo for anyone wishing to make a monetary donation.  

           Supt. Nava introduced STMS Principal, Ms. Lovelace, along with the principals from the secondary schools, the athletic director, the Deputy Superintendent and the Superintendent, showed their gratitude by giving the board members a small token of appreciation.  
 Supt. Nava introduced Nicholas Wohlgemuth, who coordinates all academic competitions for the district.  Mr. Wohlgemuth introduced the academic team from STHS who has qualified to go to the National High School Academic Team Competition.  They will be the only school from Dona Ana County and maybe one of five teams from New Mexico.  Their sponsors, Mr. Luis Villalobos and Mrs. Shannon Ochoa are working with the team to fundraise to attend this competition May 29th through May 31st.   Mr. Wohlgemuth gave a brief report on competitions currently in place in the district.  He announced the English Spelling Bee would be held at Mesquite Elementary January 28th at 5:30 p.m.   


	President’s 
Report
	B. President Saenz thanked the students and Mrs. Urea for their Orff performance.  Ms. Saenz thanked all the administrators, teachers and staff who have expressed their appreciation to the board.  Ms. Saenz said serving on the board is her way of contributing to the education of the students from the district.   


	Board Member’s Reports
	      C. Vice-President Viramontes thanked everyone who had expressed their condolences to her on the loss of her grandmother.  She thanked everyone who has expressed their gratitude to the board, stating that the board’s job was easy compared to the hard work the employees do throughout Gadsden I. S. D.  Mrs. Viramontes congratulated the STHS Academic Team and their sponsors.  Mrs. Viramontes planned to attend the PAC (Parent Advisory Council) meeting being held at Loma Linda Elementary on Tuesday, January 27th.  She said she had attended the Wellness Response Team meeting at GMS and toured the renovations currently going on at GMS.
           Mrs. Viramontes also checked out the progress of the new gym at STHS and looks forward to it being completed.  Mrs. Viramontes announced that Mr. Sanchez, art teacher at STMS and his art students would be unveiling two murals, one mural shows southwest cultural history and the other pays tribute to Don Haskins.  They will be displayed at the Golden Corral on North Mesa in El Paso on Saturday, January 24th.              

      Mr. Castillo enjoyed the Orff performance, very soothing to listen to while doing some work.  He thanked the students and their teacher Ms. Urea for their performances.  Mr. Castillo thanked and congratulated the STHS academic team and wished them well in the national competition.
Mr. Ford noted that CHS was broken into and a signifi​cant amount of school property was missing. The theft is under investigation by the Sheriffs’ Department.  He asked if anyone had information to please call Principal Diggs, or the Sheriff’s Department. 

Mr. Ford also mentioned it was hard to accept the passing of Les​lie Mediano who was an outstanding member of the community and had the respect of her teachers and fellow students. He said he had met Leslie during the C.H.S.’s homecoming events.  He handed her the bouquet during her coronation as queen this past fall. He noted that all who knew her will miss her.  
           Secretary Huerta congratulated the STHS Academic Team and their      sponsors, Ms. Orozco and Mr. Villalobos.  Mrs. Huerta expressed her sincere thanks to them and to all the teachers throughout the Gadsden district. Mrs. Huerta said that as a teacher, she understands what teachers face day in and day out. She knows a lot of time and energy is used on supporting their students’ academic and classroom ac​tivities. She thanked them for their com​mitment to education.

     

	Student Representative
	   D.  Dominick Viramontes, a junior from Santa Teresa High School, reported that sophomores had taken the New Mexico High School Competency Exam this week.  
 

	Personnel Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Boards’ information with no action required.  


	Modification       

of the Agenda

	4.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.   

	Consent                  Agenda

	5.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.   

	Open Forum      
	6.  Open Forum - None    

	Re-Scheduling of February 12, 2009 Board Meeting
	7.  Action Items:

A. Mr. Ford made the motion to cancel the Regular School Board Meeting scheduled for February 12, 2009.    Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried.    


	 Collective Bargaining
	B. Mrs. Viramontes made the motion to approve the Collective Bargaining Agreement, which will be in effect through the 2009-2010 school year.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried. 


	Textbook Adoption for 2009-2010

	8.  Discussion Items:  

A. Vicki Lopez, Instructional Materials Coordinator, presented the board information for the adoption of instructional materials for Language Arts and Mod​ern Classical Native Languages for high school students.  Ms. Lopez, Sheila Raihl, Ann Steinhoff and a committee of high school teachers from within the district evaluated ma​terials from a variety of publishers. A list of textbook titles and their publish​ers for the Language Arts and Modern/Classical/Native Language can be seen online under the agenda link for this meeting.  Ms. Lo​pez estimates the cost of the textbook adoption to be around $700,000.


	Excellence For Student Achievement Award 
	B. Ms. Vi​ramontes provided information on the Excellence for Student Achievement Award given by The New Mexico School Board Association (NMSBA) annually.  The award is given to outstanding employ​ees in the New Mexico public school districts. The school board encour​ages employees to nominate a fellow administrator, teacher, or staff member who has done an outstanding job in and out of the school district.  The deadline to submit a nominee to the NMSBA is March 18, 2009. 


	 Closed Session 
	9.    Mrs. Viramontes motioned to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA1978 as amended to to discuss personnel actions, 10-15-1, H-5, and NMSA1978 for collective bargaining.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 5:57 p.m.   


	Reconvene


	10.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to reconvene in open session.  No action was taken. Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 6:51 p.m.   



	Adjourned
	       Mr. Ford made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 6:52 p.m.                        
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